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Memorandum

To:
Carrie Marsh, Urban Designer
Deb Andrews, Historic Preservation Program Manager


From:

Jean Fraser, Planner
Date:

April 30, 2008
Re:
PMA Proposed parking lot and gardens (site of former YWCA), Spring St

Location:
Site Plan and Conditional Use Proposal for 38,500 SF parcel at the corner of Spring St and Oak St (opposite Holiday Inn and adjacent Clapp House at 97 Spring Street)
Proposal:   
40% of site (outer edges) to be unlit landscaped gardens (“bosques of birch trees”); 60 % low lit parking lot (rear of site)-  all with anticipated “life” of 15-20 years

Application # 2008-0038 

Being considered by Planning Board Workshop on May 13, 2008 so I am preparing Workshop Memo next week.

________________________________________________________________________
I would appreciate your input and comments on the PMA’s proposal to use this now-vacant lot for parking and gardens.  It is not really “temporary” and this will be explained in the Workshop Memo-  it is an interim use for 15-20 years. The gardens will be open to the public but are intended mainly as a visual statement I believe.
There have been a number of pre-application meetings since Feb 2008 (which I did not attend; Lee, Alex, Barbara and others attended) regarding this proposal and I have some notes re these meetings.

The proposed open space is intended to have a historic design character as explained in the attached letters. The parking lot is only to be used by museum staff and volunteers.

I have attached copies of what I have copies of and an extract from the landscape plan-  the full set of plans is in the file on the “wall” nearest Deb’s desk.

Some issues that I have identified:
1. B3 design guidelines seem to suggest that open spaces should have lighting and other amenities (page 23)…

2. To me this is a kind of transition area and sort of “no man’s land”-  so that the retention of this “black hole” might make it more so?   (Perhaps compounded by no lighting in gardens  and low lighting in parking lot)
3. It is adjacent to the Clapp House Historic Landmark and the wider Historic Area so please confirm “congruity”

4. The rear wall is concrete topped by chain link fencing-  for a 15-20 year life maybe something of a higher quality (?what) might be appropriate?

5. Or maybe this is brilliant?
Thanks

Jean


